
 

 

 

P r i n c e  G e o r g e  C o u n t y  P r i n c e  G e o r g e  C o u n t y  P r i n c e  G e o r g e  C o u n t y     

N e w s l e t t e rN e w s l e t t e rN e w s l e t t e r    

BROADBAND  EXPANSION CONTINUES 

COUNTY ATTORNEY STEVE MICAS RETIRES; DANIEL 

WHITTEN HEADS LEGAL TEAM 
Longtime County Attorney, Steve Micas retired August 1st and Daniel Whitten has been hired to 

head the County’s legal team.  Micas had over 40 years in municipal legal experience, serving 

time with both Chesterfield and Prince George Counties.  He joined Prince George 10 years ago 

and played a very important part in major issues that has advanced County 

Government over the last decade.  Micas was honored by the Board of 

Supervisors at its August 13th meeting.   

Whitten, 36, began his stint on September 16th.  He was the successful candidate among 11 

applicants for the position.  Whitten was formerly the County Attorney in Warren County.  He is a 

graduate of the William & Mary School of Law and received his undergraduate degree at the 

University of Virginia.  The County Attorney is one of three positions that report directly to the 

Board of Supervisors, the other two being the County Administrator and County Clerk. 

DEPARTING IT DIRECTOR MAJOR PART OF 

PRINCE GEORGE COUNTY ADVANCEMENTS 

Next to public safety and responsible 

financial accounting, one could argue 

that information technology is the life 

blood of every government organiza-

tion.  After all, when internet doesn’t 

work or your financial system can’t 

pay the bills or produce payroll, noth-

ing short of chaos starts to settle 

in.  Since May 1, 2006, Kirsten Cherry has been at the 

center of the IT revolution that has hit Prince George 

County Government.  Since September 1, 2012, she has 

been the Director of Information Technology and she 

has led an advancement that has positioned Prince 

George County to compete in this complicated IT 

world. 

Kirsten announced on September 11th that she was 

stepping away from her position with Prince George 

County and she and her husband were moving to 

Maine.  The property they have acquired is on the Ca-

nadian border and she will be assisting a non-profit or-

ganization with its technology needs. You don’t replace 

an employee like Kirsten, you just learn from their suc-

cess and do your best to move forward.  We wish her 

well and send her off with a huge debt of gratitude for 

making all County jobs a little easier along the way. 

On August 13th, Prince George Electric Cooper-

ative (PGEC) CEO, Casey Logan, reported to the 

County Board of Supervisors that PGEC Enter-

prises, LLC dba Ruralband had completed over 

500 fiber-to-the-home connections to fulfill the 

initial agreement with the County.  In addition, 

Ruralband has secured a FCC Connect America 

Fund federal grant which includes $1.56 million 

for an additional 783 Prince George County loca-

tions.  Ruralband and Prince George County will 

continue to evaluate expansion opportunities 

with the goal of 100% coverage in PGEC territo-

ry in Prince George County by 2025.   
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Project Development Updates 

Blueridge Films, Inc. is in the final 
stages of completion of the 6,600 
sq. ft. expansion on the rear portion 
of the existing manufacturing plant 
located at 10921 Lamore Drive.   

Breez-In Associates are in the 
process of creating their office 
footprint at 10101 James River 
Drive.  

Dozier property was rezoned on March 26 to B-1 
from R-A, and submitted a 
conceptual site plan that 
includes retail and food & 
beverage uses.  

NVR, Inc. is in the process of 
an $11.5 million investment 
that includes an addition and 

expansion to the building and the parking lot located in 
our Southpoint 
Industrial Park.  The 
Company is hiring 201 
employees. 

The Prince George 
Ruritan Club, on July 
17th, held a Ground 
Breaking Ceremony for 
the start of construction 
to a pavilion at 5450 Ruffin Road. 

Rives Road Solar has received approved site plans for 
a 121 acre solar farm located at 3513 Rives Road.  

 Tree Time Adventure Park & Fitness Center 

Since February of 2018, the County and 

owners of Tree Time Adventure Park and 

Fitness Center (TTA) have collaborated on 

a project that brought a unique outdoor 

experience to the County.  On November 

14, 2018, the Board of Supervisors 

approved the lease and use of an adventure 

park.  TTA held a soft opening on July 16, 

2019.  On August 9, 2019, TTA held its Grand Opening and 

Ribbon Cutting where the County presented a Key-to-the 

County to the owners.  

The adventure park within Scott Memorial Park offers trails 

for citizens to freely use.  The park also offers a series of 

obstacle courses and zip lines that guide visitors through the 

facility.  Prince George County is proud to offer our citizens 

and guests a wonderful outdoor experience.  

Gone But Never Forgotten 

Our fellow employee and friend, Louis 

Battagliola passed away on August 6th.  

He graciously served in the Utilities 

Department as a meter reader for three 

years. Those who knew Lou, knew his 

kind and gentle nature. On August 17th, a 

memorial service for Lou was held at 

Kingdom Hall of Jehovah’s Witnesses in 

Prince George followed by a reception at the Central 

Wellness Center.  Lou was 65 years old.   

 Open For Business 

On July 1st, Virginia Physicians 

for Women held a Grand Opening 

and Ribbon Cutting for their 

15,000 square foot standalone 

building located at Puddledock.  

On August 

1st, PG Hibachi Hut held its Grand 

Opening and is planning to be open 

every day, 

except for 

Holidays.  

Morelia 
Mexican Restaurant has 
completed renovations to 6619 
Courthouse Road and held a 

Grand Opening on September 9th at 2:00PM.  

 2019 Business Roundtable 

The 2019 Prince George County Business Roundtable is 

nearing the end of their class year.  This diverse group of 

County businesses has spent the year discussing topics which 

impact the economic growth of our community. Meeting every 

other month, the group has received a county update, an 

economic update, and has been treated to guest speakers 

sharing information on topics the class deemed most 

important. Each meeting is hosted by a class member, giving 

that business the opportunity to showcase their products, 

processes, facility and staff. 

 

An Alumni Dinner will be held on October 30, at the Country 

Club of Petersburg.  The classes of 2012 – 2019 will be joined 

by members of the Board of Supervisors, as well as local and 

state elected officials.   

 
If you are a County business owner or manager and would like 

more information on this group or would like to be considered 

for the 2020 class, please contact Jeff Stoke at 804-722-8612 

or jstoke@princegeorgecountyva.gov.  Recruitment for the 

2020 class will begin after the first of the year with the first 

meeting anticipated for February 2020. 

mailto:jstoke@princegeorgecountyva.gov
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PPP A R K SA R K SA R K S    A N DA N DA N D    RRR E C R E AT I O NE C R E AT I O NE C R E AT I O N    

  S P O R T S  A N D  P R O G R A M  S C H E D U L E  H I G H L I G H T S 

Youth Basketball - Registration is October 7 - November 1, 2019, Monday through Friday between 

8:30a.m. and 5:00p.m.  The cost is $30 for one child, $50 for two children and $70 for three children.  

Practices for both boys and girls leagues begin the last week of November or the first of December and 

games will begin in January.  The games will be during the week and on Saturdays.  Mighty Mite is a 

co-ed league for 7-8 year old boys and girls.  Each participant must be 7 years of age and not have 

turned 9 years old on or before January 1, 2020.  Pee-Wee Boys is an individual league for boys 9-10 

years of age.  Each participant must be 9 years old and not have turned 11 on or before January 1, 2020.  

Junior Boys is an individual league for 11-12 year olds.  Each participant must be 11 years old and not 

have turned 13 on or before January 1, 2020.  Junior Girls is an individual league for 9-11 year olds.   

Each participant must be 9 years old and not have turned 12 on or before January 1, 2020.  Senior Boys 

& Girls are individual leagues for boys 13-15 years and girls 12-15 years of age.  Girls must be 12 

years of age, boys must be 13 and have not turned 16 years old on or before January 1, 2020.  A birth 

certificate is required at registration.  A player may move up one age group in basketball if they are within one year of age of the 

cutoff for that division.  They may only move up if they have participated for at least one year in their listed age division and 

with the consent of the Recreation department.  Players may not move up from any 4 year old leagues.  

Adult Basketball - $175 team fee for basketball, the number of games will depend upon the number of teams.  League will be 

for 35 years of age or older and must be 35 years of age by January 1, 2020.  Teams must be made up of people who live or work 

in the County.  League will begin in December and run through the beginning of March.  

Registration will be held October 7 through November 1. 

Wrestling - Prince George Parks and Recreation in partnership with Prince George Youth 

Wrestling Association (PGYWA) is offering youth wrestling, for County youth ages 5-14, 

participants must be 5 by October 1, 2020. Registration is September 9 – October 18, cost is 

$45 per participant.  The season will run from early November to the end of February.   

Upcoming events 

Trick or Treat Times - Trick or Treating will be held Thursday, October 31st between 5-9pm. 

Annual Tree Lighting - The annual Tree Lighting will be held on December 4th at 7pm beside the Historic Courthouse.  Come 

out and enjoy Christmas songs and refreshments. 

Santa Calls - The Prince George Parks and Recreation Department is sponsoring a phone 

call from Santa for children that live in Prince George County ages 3-8.  Arrangements have 

been made for Santa, Mrs. Claus, or one of Santa’s elves to personally call each child who 

signs up with the Recreation Department between November 4th - 29th. 

Breakfast with Santa - You are invited to have breakfast with Santa on December 7th from 

9am-12pm at the Prince George Community Center.  A photographer will be on hand to take 

pictures with Santa for purchase.  Prince George Scouts will help with this event.  The 

breakfast is limited to 75 participants, so be sure to register early!   Registration will be November 1-30 or until filled and cost 

will be announced. 

Christmas Parade - The Annual Christmas Parade will be held on Saturday, December 7th at 3pm starting at Beazley 

Elementary School and Scott Park.  Any persons or group wanting to be in the parade can call (804) 458-

6164.  Applications for entry into the parade will be available starting October 22nd.  Deadline for 

applications is November 16th.    

Christmas Card Contest - Put your drawing skills to the test.  This event will be for County youth grades 

3-5.  The winner of this contest will receive a $100 savings bond presented by the Prince George Ruritan 

Club and the card will be used as the official Christmas Card for Prince George County.  Entries will be 

accepted at the Prince George Parks and Recreation Department from November 1-16. 

Photo by John Messina 
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Candidates & amendments on ballot for Tuesday, November 8, 2016 presidential election 

 

President and Vice President     Member  

     (Vote for only one)      House of Representatives 
         4th District 

Democratic Party           (Vote for only one) 

Electors for  

Hillary Clinton, President     A. Donald McEachin - D 

Tim Kaine, Vice President     Michael L. “Mike” Wade - R 

 

Republican Party                        Proposed Constitutional Amendments 

Electors for  

Donald J. Trump, President 

Michael R. Pence, Vice President 

 

Libertarian Party 

Electors for  

Gary Johnson, President 

Bill Weld, Vice President 

 

Green Party 

Electors for  

Jill Stein, President 

Ajamu Baraka, Vice President 

 

Independent 
Electors for  

Evan McMullin, President 

Nathan Johnson, Vice President 

Candidates & amendments on ballot for Tuesday, November 8, 2016 presidential election 

President and Vice President   Member 

      (Vote for only one)    House of Representatives 
                                4th District 

Democratic Party          (Vote for only one) 
Electors for  

Hillary Clinton, President   A. Donald McEachin - D 

Tim Kaine, Vice President   Michael L. “Mike” Wade - R 
 
Republican Party 
Electors for 

Donald J. Trump, President 

Michael R. Pence, Vice President 
 
Libertarian Party 
Electors for 

Gary Johnson, President 

Bill Weld, Vice President 
 
Green Party 
Electors for 

Jill Stein, President 

Ajamu Baraka, Vice President 
 
Independent 
Electors for 

Evan McMullin, President 

Nathan Johnson, Vice President 

    

       

Candidates On Ballot For Tuesday, November 5, 2019 Election 

IMPORTANT  DATES TO REMEMBER 

Tuesday, Oct. 15 - LAST day to register to vote IF not already 

registered. 

Saturday, Oct. 26 - Registrar’s Office open 9am to 5pm for in-person 

absentee voting. 

Tuesday, Oct. 29 - LAST day absentee ballots can be mailed out. 

Saturday, Nov. 2 - Registrar’s Office open 9am to 5pm for in-person 

absentee voting. 

Tuesday, Nov. 5 - “ELECTION DAY” Polling locations open 6 a.m. 

to 7 p.m. 

photo id law 

It is now required by law that every voter show a PHOTO ID in 

order to vote.  This includes drivers license, DMV ID card, 

passport, business ID card, Government ID card or VA school ID 

card.  Anyone that does not have a photo ID may come into the 

Registrar’s Office and have one made for free.   Regular office 

hours are 8:30am to 5pm. For questions, please contact the 

Registrar’s Office at (804) 722-8748 or email: 

aricheson@princegeorgecountyva.gov.  

           Member                   Member 

Senate of Virginia                      Senate of Virginia                 

    15th District    16th District 

  Vote for only one          Vote for only one 

 

Frank M. Ruff, Jr. - R       Joseph D. “Joe” Morrissey - D 

Virginia M. Smith - D       Waylin K. Ross - I 

  

        Member                   Member   Member 

House of Delegates                      House of Delegates        House of Delegates 

    62nd District   63rd District                             64th District 

  Vote for only one          Vote for only one          Vote for only one 

 

Carrie Emerson Coyner - R               Lashrecse D. Aird - D     Emily M. Brewer - R 

Lindsey M. Dougherty - D                Larry C. Haake III - I     Michele E. Joyce - D 

 

    

  Commonwealth’s Attorney               Sheriff   Commissioner of Revenue                Treasurer 

         Vote for only one          Vote for only one          Vote for only one                    Vote for only one 

 

Susan O’Prandy Fierro                   H.E. “Bucky” Allin III                Darlene M. Rowsey                  Susan Clark Vargo 

 

 

        Member            Member                            Member      Member 

Board of Supervisors                   School Board        Board of Supervisors                      School Board 

       District 1            District 1                           District 2                                        District 2 

  Vote for only one     Vote for only one     Vote for not more than two            Vote for not more than two 

 

Stacey Wills Everett  Sharon M. Jadrnak           T.J. Webb   Jill A. Andrews 

Alan R. Carmichael                   Cecil McLane Smith           Donald R. Hunter   Sherry D. Taylor 

    Anthony C. Howard           William F. “Bill” Gandel  Carla Honeycutt Johnson 

 

 

       

 

Failure to notify the Registrar’s Office of any change in name or address may re-

sult in temporary loss of voting privileges.  If in doubt, please call the Registrar’s 

office and verify your voting information.  This will save you time on Election 

Day.  Any questions about those affected by the restoration of rights for felons 

are urged to contact the Registrar’s Office for information at 804-722-8748. 

      Soil and Water                          

Conservation Director                           

  James River District 

Vote for not more than two 

 

Donald A. Bagshaw 

Andy M. Petik 

The Registrar’s Office is located in the County Administration Bldg. and office 

hours are Monday through Friday from 8:30 AM to 5:00 PM.  In-person absen-

tee voting is available any time during these hours.   
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Delegate Brewer Veteran’s Resource Day 

On August 28th at Disputanta 

Community Center, Delegate 

Emily Brewer hosted a Mobile 

Veteran Resource Center with 

Virginia Secretary of Veterans 

and Defense Affairs, Carlos 

Hopkins, keynoting at a town 

hall meeting. Education and employment opportunities, 

DMV resources, health screenings and legislative 

updates highlighted the event.  

 Roundabout To Be Named 

On October 25th at 11am, Prince George County will host a 

ceremony to dedicate the roundabout at Courthouse Road and 

Allin Road for PFC Michael M. Carey, U.S. Marine Corps, 1st 

Battalion, 5th Marine Regiment, 1st Marine Division, killed in 

action on May 18, 2004 at Al Anbar, Iraq. 

 

At the time of his death, PFC Carey was survived by his 

daughter, Mia, who was born two weeks before he died, father 

William and stepmother, Darlene Carey, mother Sandra 

Rhodes and stepfather Robert Rhodes, sister, Tandra Murphey 

and two brothers, Kristopher Carey and Travis Rhodes.  PFC 

Carey is interred at Merchants Hope Memorial in Park Prince 

George, Virginia. 

 Rt 156 Water Main Extension and RT 460 

Water System Improvements 

The Route 460 water system improvements and Route 156 

water main extension projects continue to make progress 

towards finalizing the design.  These projects will include an 

extension of the 12” water main from the Petersburg Jail 

Annex to the booster station located near the Food Lion 

distribution center and an extension of the 12” water main 

along Route 156 from Mount Sinai Rd (west) to Pine Ridge 

mobile home park. Easement acquisitions will begin upon 

completion of the design. After experiencing delays during the 

design process, construction is now anticipated to begin in the 

fall of 2019 and be completed in the fall of 2020. Residents 

will have an opportunity to connect to the county water system 

at that time. 

 Stream Restoration Project Updates 

Through the Stormwater Utility Fee program, three stream 

channels used for stormwater drainage that were identified as 

severely compromised and exhibited channel erosion are 

undergoing transformations. The streams are located in the 

Birchett Estates and Cedar Creek subdivisions. 

Two stream sections in the Cedar Creek subdivision have 

been substantially completed and work has begun at Birchett 

Estates. The Virginia Department of Environmental Quality 

(DEQ) recently awarded Prince George County an additional 

$655,109 grant for the stream restoration project in the 

Birchett Estates subdivision. 

The SLAF program, managed by DEQ, provides matching 

grants to localities for improvement projects that implement 

cost-effective best management practices.  This year’s awards 

will support 24 projects that will reduce water pollution 

across the state.  DEQ received a total of 59 applications from 

34 localities for projects totaling more than $39 million.   

This stormwater improvement funding from our state partners 

is essential to Prince George County to tackle the degradation 

that has occurred over time to our stormwater drainage 

systems and streams. County staff and their consultant, 

Timmons Group, prepared and submitted the grant request.   

Additional funding for these projects is provided through the 

County’s Stormwater Utility Fund. Fees collected through the 

Stormwater Utility Fee program can only be used for 

stormwater improvement projects throughout the County. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Pictured left is stream channel work completed at Cedar Creek 

Pictured right is stream channel yard restored at Cedar Creek 

Beechwood Manor Emergency Roof Repair 

and Jordan on the James Well System 

Improvements 

The emergency repair to the roof of the reservoir located in 

Beechwood Manor was completed on August 30th. The water 

system was placed back in service on September 4th after 

confirmation from the lab that the water was safe to drink. The 

County staff is grateful for the patience and understanding of 

the customers impacted by this incident. 

The engineering plans to improve the Jordan on the James well 

system are currently being reviewed by the Health 

Department. Upon approval from the health department, the 

County will advertise the plans for bid. Staff will present the 

results of the bids, and a recommendation on how to proceed 

to the Board of Supervisors on October 22nd. 

 TOP 40 Under 40 Awards Presented 

The Hopewell/Prince George County Chamber of Commerce and Colonial Heights Chamber 

of Commerce partnered to create a pilot program to honor the young, energetic workers in our 

community.  Prince George County government had four employees selected as the Top 40 

under 40 in our area.  We honor Yoti Jabri, Amanda Binford, Samantha Santilli and Brad 

Owens for their achievement. 
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PUBLIC RADIO SYSTEM UPDATE 

The Board of Supervisors at its September 

24th meeting got its first glimpse of the 

proposal to install a new Radio System for 

Public Safety. Representatives from Altaris 

presented the details of the project, which 

is estimated to cost $11.2 million.  The 

system is designed to increase coverage for 

all public safety personnel through the 

installation of additional cell towers and 

modernized equipment.  The system will 

be an asset to both career and volunteer 

personnel who respond to Fire & EMS 

calls.  In addition, the Police Department 

will have increased capability for greater 

communication that includes backup units 

on the scene when needed.  The BOS is 

expected to select a provider to install the 

system at one of its October meetings. 

TAX REMINDER FY20 

First half of FY2020 real estate taxes are due on or before December 5, 

2019. Taxes not paid by this date will be subject to an immediate 10% 

penalty, plus interest. If you own property in Prince George County and 

have not received a tax bill, please call (804) 722-8750.  Tax bills will 

be mailed the first of November 2019 . Failure to receive a bill does not 

relieve the taxpayer of any additional charges that will accrue under the 

law for failure to pay within the prescribed time. Please bring in or mail 

the bottom portion of the bill with payment.  Office hours are 8:30a.m. 

to 5:00p.m., Monday thru Friday . Drop boxes are available at the 

County Administration Building.  (Must be postmarked by the U.S. 

Postal Service by December 5, 2019).    

Susan Clark Vargo, Treasurer 

GRADUATION FROM 93RD BASIC LAW ENFORCEMENT ACADEMY 

The Prince George County Police Department is proud to announce the 

graduation of Amber Renner-Bajana from the Crater Criminal Justice 

Training Academy on September 5, 

2019. Of the 22 graduates, Renner-

Bajana was awarded the R. A. Stout 

Physical Fitness Improvement Award. 

Officer Renner-Bajana was sworn in to 

the department on September 6, 2019. 

PRINCE GEORGE COUNTY YOUTH PUBLIC 

SAFETY ACADEMY 2019 

Congratulations to 

the participants of 

the 2019 Youth 

Public Safety 

Academy!  It was an 

exciting two weeks 

with training and 

education from the Prince George County Fire/

EMS and Prince George County Police 

Department.  A special thank you to LifeEvac 1, 

Petersburg Police and Richmond Fire who also 

brought their K-9 units out to camp.  A few 

classes the students participated in were as 

follows: 

CPR Cardiopulmonary Resuscitation, Stop the 

Bleed; C.R.A.S.E Civilian Response to Active 

Shooter Events; Search 

& Rescue, Vehicle 

Fires; Aerial Operations 

with Fire; Animal 

Control, even getting to 

visit some of the shelter 

friends. 

National night out 2019 

On behalf of the men and women of the Prince George 

County Police Department, we want to express our 

sincere appreciation to everyone who participated with 

National Night Out. The show of support to promote 

awareness, safety, and neighborhood unity was present 

throughout the night. As it relates to public safety, the 

importance of police-community relationships and citizen involvement 

cannot be overstated. 

On August 6th, we enjoyed the participation from thirty-one sites throughout 

the County. We estimated this year’s attendance at 2,352 compared to 2,140 

last year. To the many individuals, businesses, community groups, church 

congregations, and local government partners, thank you for your show of 

support. You helped make the night a success! 

PG Triad                 

Meeting Schedule 

October 28 - Regular meeting at 1:00 p.m. @ PG Library 

November 18 - Regular meeting at 

1:00 p.m. @ PG Library 

December 16 - Holiday luncheon at 

noon at PG Parks & Rec 

January 27 - Regular meeting at 1:00 

p.m. @ PG Library 

February 24 - Regular meeting at 1:00 p.m. @ PG Library 

Wreath laying 

ceremonies  

The wreath laying ceremony 

honors Prince George County 

Police Officers, Prince George 

County Sheriff’s Deputies and 

Virginia State Police Officers 

that have fallen in the Line of 

Duty.  There will be two 

ceremonies on December 6, 

2019 at the following locations: 

 
Merchants Hope Cemetery - 9 a.m. 

Southlawn Cemetery - 11 a.m. 

Christmas Ornament For Sale 

The 2019 Prince George County Christmas ornament 

will be available for purchase as of November 1st.    

This year’s ornament commemorates the new Prince 

George Fire and EMS Station 7.   An ornament will be 

on display in the County Administration Building 

Lobby and the 

Administrator’s office.  

The ornament will sell 

for $10.00.  Limited 

quantities of previous 

years are also available 

for purchase.   

Youth Workforce Academy Graduates 

Congratulations to the 2019 graduating class from the Prince 

George Youth Workforce Academy. The graduation was held 

at N.B. Clements Junior High School on August 28th.  Pictured 

here are the students who were in attendance for graduation.  

Prince George County hosted ten students this year. 
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Jefferson Park  Volunteer Fire Station Groundbreaking 
 

Prince George Fire & EMS and the County Board of Supervisors hosted a 

groundbreaking ceremony for the new Station 5, Jefferson Park Volunteer Fire 

Department on October 6th.   The new station will be a replacement for existing 

Station 5 on Jefferson Park Road.  HBA Architectural firm is working with the 

County on the design for the new station.  Site construction will begin later this fall 

with anticipated completion by fall of 2020.  The station will house a detoxification 

unit that responding personnel will use to remove carcinogens produced by certain 

fires.  This new station will be constructed in a manner that will allow for future 

expansion and growth in the County. 

Census 2020 

On September 10, the Board of Supervisors recommended the creation of a Complete Count 

Committee (CCC) for the 2020 US Census.  The CCC is an awareness and marketing 

committee comprised of community leaders.  The chairperson of the CCC, appointed by the 

County Board, is the main contact with the US Census Bureau during the census.  There are 

no limits to size and structure of a CCC, though suggestions are given by the US Census 

Bureau.  The US Census Bureau does not manage the CCC.  The goal of the CCC is to have 

a complete count of County residents per the US Constitution, Article I, Section II. 

Clean Community Day 

#2 Held October 12th 

Prince George County held 

its 2nd 2019  Clean 

Community Day on October 

12th.  Citizens were able to 

dispose of tires, mattresses, 

shredding, household goods, 

and white goods at no cost.  

This event was held at the 

County Complex, Police 

parking lot and the 

Convenience Center off of 

Union Branch Road.  Several 

hundred citizens dropped off 

materials during the day.  

Adopt-A-Highway volunteers 

were also out on local roads 

picking up litter.   

              Back To School Fair 

The Back to School Fair is held every year in the month of 

August.  The goal of the event is to 

join forces with community 

partners and offer assistance to 

families of Prince George County 

with school supplies and pertinent 

information to aid them in the start 

to a positive and productive school year.  It is estimated that 

over 1,500 participants attended the event and over 500 back packs were distributed.   

Musical selections were provided along with free popcorn by Destination Church.  

Free haircuts by Kulture Kuts Barber Academy were given, free hot dogs were 

prepared by BBQ Bliss and a host of vendors and supporters were in attendance. 

The event continues to be a huge success thanks to the many 

partnerships that have been developed over the years as well 

as the donations from area businesses, churches, health and 

service organizations, citizens and friends.  Because of the 

success of the Annual Back to School Fair, the County of 

Prince George received the Virginia Association of Counties 

(VACO) 2019 Achievement Award. 

Skalsky Tournament 

Prince George County Parks and 

Recreation is proud to announce 

the 2nd annual Jerry Skalsky 

Memorial Soccer Tournament. 

The event will take place on 

October 26th and 27th at Scott 

Park’s new soccer fields. Games 

will take place from 8 a.m. – 4p.m.  

The event is being held to honor 

the late Jerry Skalsky who 

endeared  the youth recreation 

department. The soccer 

tournament will host teams from 

surrounding counties and cities.  

         Czech And Slovak Festival 

On October 19th, the 7th annual Czech/
Slovak Folklife Festival was held at the 

Prince George County 
Regional Heritage 
Center.  This popular 
event continues to 
grow as we honor an 
important piece of our 
community history. 

New Walking Trail 

A new public walking trail 

has been completed around 

the football/soccer field at the 

Central Wellness Center 

(11023 Prince George Drive, 

Disputanta, VA  23842) for 

all residents to enjoy.  The 

walking trail is a little over ¼ 

mile long.  Please come out 

and enjoy this new facility.   

Welcome Signs 

On August 13th, 
the Board of 
Supervisors 
voted to hire 
Westview 
Companies to re-
place the existing 
Welcome Signs 

at 11 locations around the County.   
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ANIMAL VACCINATIONS & LICENSES 
Dogs and cats over the age of 4 months must  

have a current rabies vaccination. 

A signed and valid rabies certificate is required  

to obtain a county dog license. 

County licenses are due by February 1st of each 

year unless you purchased a 3 year tag. 

FEES 

Dog License: 

$10.00 not spayed or neutered 

$5.00 spayed or neutered 

Kennels: 

20 Dog Kennel: $30 (5 valid rabies certs. req.) 

50 Dog Kennel: $50 (20 valid rabies certs. req.) 

Prince George County Board of Supervisors 

T.J. Webb 
District 2 

(804) 731-0422 

(804) 895-3022 

tjwebb@princegeorgecountyva.gov 

Floyd M. Brown, Jr. 

Vice-Chairman 

(804) 712-8939 

fbrown@princegeorgecountyva.gov 

Donald Hunter 
Chairman 

(804) 894-0433 

dhunter@princegeorgecountyva.gov 

Marlene J. Waymack 
District 2 

(804) 712-9111 

mwaymack@princegeorgecountyva.gov 

Alan R. Carmichael 
District 1 

(804) 839-2181 
acarmichael@princegeorgecountyva.gov 

Board of Supervisors              

Meeting Schedule  

10/22/19  - Board of Supervisors Mtg. @ 7:00 p.m. 

11/13/19  - Board of Supervisors Mtg. @ 7:00 p.m. 

11/26/19  - Board of Supervisors Mtg. @ 7:00 p.m. 

12/10/19  - Board of Supervisors Mtg. @ 7:00 p.m. 

01/02/20  - Organizational Mtg. @ 7:00 p.m. 

01/14/20  - Board of Supervisors Mtg. @ 7:00 p.m. 

 

**The 2020 dates will be approved at the January 2nd 

Board of Supervisors Meeting. 

 

Percy C. Ashcraft 

County Administrator 
(804) 722-8600 

pashcraft@princegeorgecountyva.gov 


